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EXT. RIVERSIDE STREET - NIGHT

PAUL, 24, long coat, hat walks arm-in-arm with a WOMAN IN A 
RED DRESS and coat. His phone rings. He picks up the call.

PAUL
I’m working. I’ll be late. 

(beat)
Probably best you don’t wait up.

(beat)
Me too. Bye.

The woman on his arm smiles and he laughs. 

INT. APARTMENT - NIGHT

KRISTIN, housecoat, hair down and messed sits in her living 
room holding a cell phone. She gently places it down on the 
table and picks up a glass of wine. She swirls the wine 
gently and stares into the glass, watching the wine circle 
round and round. She takes a sip and tilts her head back as 
she swallows. 

KRISTIN
(screaming)

Ahhhh!!! 

She throws the empty wine glass on the floor. She walks over 
to the window and looks out at the city. She claws at the 
glass as tears run down her face. She cries in a painful way, 
hollowed out way. 

LATER, IN THE BEDROOM

She lies on her back in bed, looking catatonic. She slowly 
turns and looks at the clock. It reads 1am. We hear the door 
open in the other room, then 
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She closes her eyes, just as the door opens to the bedroom. 
We see a man’s legs standing by the bed. They don’t move. She 
lies motionless. A tie is thrown down on the bed beside her. 
The camera stays on the bed. We hear the shower turn on. 
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She slowly turns and opens her eyes. She grabs the tie and 
smells it, then pull sit under the blanket.

LATER:

Paul brushes his teeth in the bathroom. His phone dings. He 
picks it up. He smirks and sends off a quick text. He spits 
and turns the light off. He walks over to the bed. Kristin is 
motionless. His phone dings again. He looks over at Kristin 
to make sure she is asleep. He opens the phone and reads a 
text, which we don’t see. Only his devious smile. He texts 
back. He puts the phone down and lies on his back. Moments 
pass. He turns to his side, facing away from Kristin. Moments 
pass. As he sleeps, Kristin opens her eyes. She looks 
different now. Not herself. She slips his necktie around his 
neck and begins to pull. He chokes a little but doesn’t wake. 
Kristin relents on the pressure. He turns to face her, his 
eyes still shut. He puts an arm around her.

PAUL
(whispers)

I love you.

Kristin stares at his face. A tear falls down her cheek. 

FADE TO BLACK.
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